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1D Calla Chan 

Dear Mum, 

 

How are you? I hope you are having a great time. 

 

I have been at the Yonsei University, South Korea, for two weeks. I am having a 

wonderful time here. 

 

In the past week, I was in Namyangju-si. I spent four days in my aunt’s house. 

She was really kind to me. She brought us to some well-known food stalls too. The 

food there was tremendously tasty. I went to the concert of Blackpink. Although the 

queue to enter the concert hall was extremely long, it was awesome and enjoyable! 

 

I would also like to tell you what my plan in the coming week is. Next Monday, I 

am going to Hongdae for shopping. Then, on Tuesday, I need to go on an educational 

trip to the Garden of Morning calm, which is part of my homework. Next Wednesday, 

I will go to Namsan Seoul Tower with my friends! Let me share with you my good 

experiences of eating Korean food. Right now, I am sitting on a comfortable chair, 

drinking a cup of hot chocolate and eating some desserts. The food is very crispy and 

I like it. I will also try some traditional Korean food next week! 

 

Actually, I did not feel very well when I first arrived at South Korea, a country 

where I had never been to. Also, I wasn’t able to make friends, as I didn’t know how 

to speak Korean. Luckily, as time went by, I started learning how to speak Korean. I 

was then able to make a lot of good Korean friends! Everything went much better. 

Can you imagine how I am living somewhere I have never been to? Every day I go to 

a new place and meet new people… That’s really tough but interesting. 

 

Are there any souvenirs you want me to buy in South Korea? Please tell me in your 

reply email. I will look for them for you tomorrow. 

 

I look forward to seeing you. I am going to take the flight MH530 to go back Hong 



Kong. I will wait for you at the airport in the evening. Can you please pick me up 

then? Thank you for everything and I love you so much. 

 

Love, 

Calla 


